

## CITY OF RAPID CITY

**RAPID CITY, SOUTH DAKOTA 57701-2724** 

Office of the Mayor 300 6th Street 605-394-4110

E-mail: mayorsoffice@rcgov.org

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

**Rapid City Common Council** 

FROM:

Mayor Steve Allender

DATE:

November 16, 2020

SUBJECT: \*SECOND AMENDED REQUEST\* Authorize staff to purchase vehicle

## **PURPOSE:**

The Facility Maintenance Division under the Mayor's Office is seeking approval to purchase a 2021 Dodge Ram in accordance with State bid for the amount of \$28,674. Since, the Council approved purchasing authority on August 17, 2020 for a 2020 Dodge Ram, the 2020 Dodge Ram is no longer available.

First Amended Request - On August 17, 2020 the Facility Maintenance Division under the Mayor's Office requested approval to purchase a 2020 Dodge Ram in the increased amount of \$25,406.09, from the previously approved amount of \$23,906.09. City Council approved this request.

Original Request – On November 18, 2019 the City Council approved of the Facility Maintenance Division under the Mayor's Office purchasing a 2020 Dodge Ram for the amount of \$23,906.09.

RECOMMENDATION: Authorize staff to purchase one 2021 Dodge Ram 1500 extended cab, 4x4 short box pickup truck in the amount of \$28,674 in accordance with State bid.

